
Respected Sir/ Madam
My name is  and I am staying in Australia since February 2004. After staying here
for more than 6 years on an Australian IT background, I am still struggling to get the
residency status.
 I came to Perth (Western Australia) on February 2004 on a student visa on a master level

course, but within a year the immigration points (pool mark) went up by 5 points and I

didn’t have the way to get that extra 5 points. I came to Bunbury(Western Australia) on a
regional sponsorship visa, after getting the visa when I applied for a permanent residency,
then Immigration department suddenly found that the company where I am employed is
not having a good reputation to sponsor an applicant for the permanent residency status
and my residency got rejected. This happened after I got the visa 457 and initially the
Immigration gave me a green light to proceed further. After that I applied for the SIR visa
(subclass 495) and I will fulfil the requirements this year and I will be eligible for the
Permanent Residency coming September and now I am hearing that there is a bill which
is passed for the capping of visas which include mine as well. From last 6 years I have

worked very hard in Australia and if I don’t get what I deserved then it will be very unfair

on me, as this is my third and the last chance to get my permanency here in Australia. 

I want an full scale enquiry on this matter and I know you will conduct a fair enquiry as
there 1000s of people who have been under the same circumstances as me.
Thank you 
 
Yours Sincerely

 




